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On the twenty seventh day of June of the year two thousand and twenty-four, at 
five o'clock (Portugal time), under the chairmanship of Rui Paulo Santos, the 
Faculty Council of the Erasmus+ Project “Climate Change Data Journalism", via 
ZOOM, met, with the following members present: 

Representing the Agrupamento de Escolas António Correia de Oliveira, Portugal: 

• Rui Santos  

• Cláudia Manuela Lima de Sá  

• Maria Alice Pimenta  

• Paula Soares 

Representing the Istituto Compreensivo Carolina Senatore - Martiri D'Unghria, 
Italy:  

• Rosalba Paolino 

• Maria Del Gaudio 

• Maria Vitaliano  

• Quadrino Patrizia 

• Anche Rivelio Lucrezia 

Representing the Orgeneral Halil Sozer Ortaokulu, Türkiye 

• Hülya Çam 

Representing the Primary school Grigor Prlicev Ohrid, Republic of North 
Macedonia 

• Kate Bujaroska Angjeleska  

• Liljana Fankoska 

• Olgica Grozdanova 

 

The meeting began by welcoming all the partners. The coordinator began by 
presenting the tasks that each school will have to implement in September and 
October, in preparation for the LTT to Italy in November.  

Each partner has to test the toolkit on the site to see how effective it is in building 
a data journalistic report. To this purpose, lesson plans should be implemented 
regarding to provide teachers with a suite of comprehensive resources and 
teacher training materials within the toolkit. These lessons will focus, digital and 
media skills, will be essential to allowing students to access, analyze and present 
data journalism.  

As had already been agreed during the mobility to Portugal, each partner will 
develop a unit of work and lesson plans according to the literacy already 
distributed. 



 

Teachers Rui and Cláudia then presented proposals for planning thematic units 
on the following Literacies: Information, Maths, Digital and Media. The aim is for 
all partners to adopt the same thematic unit and lesson structures so that results 
can be compared.   

The theme of the workshop to be held in Italy was suggested, the Italian students 
will be working on the theme of Bees: fundamental animals for the sustainability 
of the planet. In this way, each partner will develop a unit of work dedicated to 
the bees of their country. They will have to collect information such as statistics 
and news on the subject, presenting a selection of information from digital 
sources, in order to apply the toolkit. The students will be divided into groups and 
each group will discuss, developing a data report on bees from each country. It 
was also suggested that each partner apply this unit in order to test its 
effectiveness. 

On the last point, the fourth virtual meeting was scheduled for 20 September to 
start implementing the work units. 

Finally, all the doubts that arose were clarified. 

There being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

Signatures: 

 

Chairman of the Meeting,                Secretary,                                                                           

__________________                                                   ___________________                                                                                                            

        (Rui Santos)                 (Cláudia Sá) 

 

 

 


